SCOPP Community Meeting – 9-12-18

Cheryle Johnson called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll call:Officers present: Cheryle Johnson, Betty Marlow, Barb Zitz, Jackie Hojnacki and Lois Edwards

Absent: Leona Plante

34 residents were in attendance

Secretary's report from 6-13-18 was read by Lois Edwards

Eileen Derrick made a motion to accept the secretary's report without additions or changes and it was seconded by Terry Masino

Betty Marlow gave the treasurer's report: The final balance as of 9-12-18 was \$5,337.51.

Joan Hlavin made a motion to accept the treasurer's report and it was seconded by Elaine Welch

Gertrude Glaser was introduced as a new member of SCOPP Old Business:

Cheryle thanked the SCOPP By-Laws committee chairs Karen Whaley and Al Masino for their efforts

Cheryle announced that there is a SCOPP - Volunteer Recognition being planned – no date has been set at the present time

Cheryle thanked the volunteers and expressed how very much they are appreciated .

There will be a Movers and Shakers sign-up sheet posted in the mailroom

Cheryle reminded residents of all the summer activities hosted by SCOPP

New Business:

SCOPP is now incorporated. The Social Club of Park Place will now be paying taxes on tickets sold.

Cheryle reiterated SCOPP's appreciation to Karen Whaley and Al Masino for all the time and effort put into the By Laws

Cheryle read a paragraph from the By-Laws explaining the purpose – 2 copies are available in the Clubhouse library

Cheryl Merrifield will be hosting a Cheeseburger Day for all residents on Sept. 18 at 11:30

The SCOPP BOD's voted on and documented additional directors to the SCOPP BOD's. The additions are:Barbara Pierce, Karen Whaley and Al Masino

Cheryle addressed the lack of storage in the Clubhouse back room- there are 400 chairs stored there. The situation has been

9-12-18

greatly improved by the help of Al Masino, Chris Masino and Norm Dane designing and installing shelves in the back room

Cheryle reported on upcoming SCOPP events:

Sept. 19 – Pot Luck

Sept. 22- Autumn Leaves Meet n Greet

Sept. 28 – Big Catch Fish Fry

Oct. 13 – Sunrise Breakfast

Oct. 19 – Pot Luck

Oct. 20 – Pulse Pasta night

Oct. 27 – Boo-ti-ful Halloween Party

Nov. 3 – Sunrise Brunch

Cheryle announced the winners from the SCOPP Labor Day Party and their prizes: Claire and Bill Bolt – fish fry tickets,

Bill and Pat Henckel – Halloween party tickets

Winners from the Grandparent's brunch were:

Neil McCane - fish fry ticket

Dale & Deanna Glading – fish fry tickets

Joyce Leach - fish fry ticket

Jan Deck – Pasta night tickets

Marion Kutch – fish fry ticket

Steve & Barb Giovonelli – fish fry tickets

Janice Marx asked about the Thanksgiving dinner – Cheryle responded that it will be in our kitchen instead of farming out food to residents as we have had to in the past

Rose Lange inquired as to the guidelines for private events being sponsored by SCOPP

Comments were made about the private pool party by Jim Kubsch

Dennis Connelly asked if Betsie Kubsch will be in charge of the Thanksgiving dinner

A discussion concerning private events and Thanksgiving ensued and Cheryle clarified the SCOPP guidelines concerning these topics

There were comments made from the residents in attendance and BOD members addressing the need for residents to work together and enjoy the many varied activities provided by the PP Social Club

The following residents were honored for their July, August or September birthdays – Joel Roth, Joan Roth, Jackie Hojnacki, Janice & Brad Marx, Janice Kenney, Barb Pierce, Ruth Cockburn, Jim Kubsch and Harry & Eileen Derrick

Lenny Zitz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded by Eileen Derrick

9-12-18

The meeting was adjourned at 1:55 p.m.